Covington Country Club Estates Owners Association
Annual Meeting

Sunday January 28, 2018

Held at Northshore Jewish Congregation

1403 N. Causeway Blvd., Mandeville, Louisiana

Vice President, Daryl Mura, called the meeting to order.
The VP welcomed everyone in attendance.  He thanked the Board for their service during the past year and thanked the special speakers: St. Tammany Parish Councilman, Mike Lorino; Brent Cordell and Tom Miller representing Water District #3 and Sue Burden and Michael Franklin representing Sewerage District #1 for attending.

St. Tammany Parish, Council Vice Chairman: Mike Lorino


Mr. Lorino introduced himself and thanked the Board for inviting him to the meeting.

He asked all to please contact him via email with any complaints or concerns, regarding parish/state complaints.  Reason being, it gives him something in writing and helps to work as a reminder and is also easy to forward (and to have as reference) to the departments which are over the various complaints he receives.  It is fine to call him, but in addition, he still would like for all complaints and concerns to be backed up with an email.  They are much easier to keep up with than phone conversations.
With that said, he received the emails with pictures sent to him by Miles Mark, treasurer of our association regarding the various failures of the drainage pipes along Country Club Drive. He has already forwarded the information to the proper authorities.  These issues should be resolved soon.  He discussed the fire hydrants some which were painted black and others covered with black bags. This is a water board and/or fire department issue.
Mr. Lorino said that the Council agreed to lowering the speed limit in our subdivision, from 25mph to 20mph and they are waiting on the signs to install.  He stated that speed bumps are not allowed on public streets and are therefore not allowed in our subdivision.  
Golf Course:  As it stands now, the golf course is Zoned CB-1, meaning no residential property can be built.  However, a public facility could be built such as a church, playground, etc…  Currently, it remains a golf course open for business.
Highway 22 and Madisonville Bridge:  They are planning on widening and repaving Hwy 22, in Mandeville.  But before that can be completed, there are infrastructure issues that must be resolved.  He explained many of those issues and their progress.  

The Madisonville Bridge; currently opens on the hour, but not during peak hours.   Numerous traffic studies (by various entities) have been done, with one being where bridge opens on the hour and the half hour, and that study showed it to have a more negative effect on traffic.  Therefore, he urged our members, to request that the bridge open only on the hour (and not during peak hours) when given the opportunity to voice our opinions.  
St. Tammany Parish Budget & New Jail & Justice Center Tax:  In 2017, the Parish had to make a lot of budget cuts.  Mike discussed some of the cuts and explained how monies have had to be moved from one project to another.  With all these cuts, it has been difficult for the Parish to handle all the complaints, repairs and improvements in a timely manner.  Which is why the Parish Council is continuing to seek the need for a Jail and Justice Center tax.  They have revised the documentation along with a request for this new tax; and this request will, once again, be on an upcoming ballot.  He explained why this money is desperately needed for the Parish and he asked for all to please vote in favor of the tax.
Service Road on Hwy. 190:  At the 2017 CCCEOA Annual Meeting Mike discussed plans for replacing the fence along the service road (like what they are doing on Hwy. 22 in Mandeville).  But with their funds being stretched and moved around, this project has been placed on hold.  Meaning, he can still have the fence erected, but it would be in small sections, and, there could possibly be long extended periods of time before new sections will follow to add to it and eventually complete it.  And, if so, then there is the question of where to start with these sections.
Grass Cutting: It is the States responsibility to cut along the service road and the median area at the entrance of our subdivision.  However, the State has had many budget cuts, like the Parish, and they will cut this grass as often as they can with the reduced manpower they have and as weather permits.
A question and answer period followed Mr. Lorino’s presentation.

Water District #3 Representatives: Chairman, Brent Cordell & Board Member, Tom Miller

Contract IV which relates to the new distribution lines should be completed by end of 2018.  If residents don’t know where their shut off valve is, please let Brent know.  We will need to know where this is located prior to connecting to the new water lines.  The new well is still in the process of being tested and should be on line within the next three weeks.  Tom Miller will be retiring, and they need more volunteers to serve on their Board.

A question and answer period followed their presentation.

Sewerage District #1 Representatives: Board Members, Sue Burton & Mike Franklin

Their Board meets the first Thursday of every month.  Everyone is welcome to attend, and they need more volunteers to serve on the Board.  They asked that all please keep their drainage ditches and/or drains clean of debris.   
If you have a complaint, you should contact Dennis Hickey.  He is an inspector for St. Tammany Parish. 
A question and answer period followed their presentation. 

CCCEOA Board Reports:

President: Vacant Position

No report
Vice President, Daryl Mura

Daryl thanked the guest speakers, again, and mentioned that our Board desperately needs volunteers to serve and asked attendees to please mention to their neighbors about volunteering.  Daryl called on individual CCCEOA Board members for reports and/or comments.

Treasurer, Miles Mark

Miles provided copies of our expenses for 2017 and our proposed budget for 2018. He noted that the budget for the upcoming year was approved by the Board.  He said that only 50% of the homeowners paid their dues in 2017.  
Architectural: Vacant Position


No report

Communications: Vacant Position


No report

Streets & Utilities: Vacant Position

No report

Secretary, Felica Walters


Not in attendance; Boots Landry took minutes in her absence.

Beautification, Sylvia Liebe:

Reported we have lost our (previous) grass cutting service.  She will be seeking to replace them.  
Social, “Boots” Landry

Reported she had been on the Board for a year now. She helped with two events: Night Out for Crime and the neighborhood garage sale.  She asked for volunteers to assist with social functions. She would welcome the help.

Zoning and Parish Affairs, Barbara Dodds (soon to be a Vacant Position)
Reported that the Fire District is asking for more millage and everyone will see this on an upcoming ballot.  Barbara also announced that she will be stepping down from the Board after 30+ years of volunteering and that she hoped that someone, with an interest in public affairs like herself, will volunteer their time and take over her position.  She went on to reiterate what a great neighborhood this has been to live in and still is a great neighborhood.  Her hopes are that CCCE residents work together with whatever situations that may challenge them.
The CCCEOA Board presented Barbara Dodds with an orchid and thanked her for her many years of volunteering her knowledge and service.  She will be sincerely missed on the CCCE Board!
A question and answer period followed the Boards comments and reports.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:00 pm.  
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